Memorial and Hirst Avenues

Upgrades Project
November 12, 2021

Hello,

Construction on Hirst Avenue West (Hirst) between the Alberni Highway and McMillan Street South has been
progressing on schedule, with the contractor Knappett Industries (2006) Ltd working to finish underground
utilities. The water, sanitary, and storm mains and services have been replaced, and the crews are now working
on the road base and concrete curbs.

The installation of new concrete curbs will cause brief interruptions to driveway access while the concrete cures.
Where possible, Knappett staff will reach out to businesses and residents to coordinate these driveway access
interruptions. If alternate accesses are available, please consider using them when visiting affected properties.

Once the new curbs are poured, the project team will be working towards a first coat of asphalt, weather
permitting. In the meantime, landscaping and preparation for the installation of sidewalks will take place on
Hirst. You may even see crews beginning work on Memorial Avenue, with activities such as surveying and
locating underground utilities.

We appreciate your patience through construction
and look forward to the improvements this work will
bring. Please don’t hesitate to reach out with
guestions along the way.

Thanks,

Ale Ll for
Ayla DeFoor, AScT
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